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Our next meeting is on 27 September 2017 at 2pm at Inverloch RSL. 

The September Guest Speaker will be Lyn Skillen from Leongatha Historical Society.  Lyn’s topic is  
”Inverloch of the 1970’s”.   

Lyn Skillen is a former Secondary School Teacher and a writer for Gippslander Magazine. She is also 
the author of “From Inkwell to Internet a Century of State Secondary Education in Leongatha “.  

Afternoon Tea will be available after the  meeting.    Visitors & New Members Are Always Welcome. 

 

 

 

Inverloch Historical  Society held a successful Annual General 
Meeting at Inverloch RSL on Wednesday 23 August 2017. 

A brief summary of the reports provided to members by 
President John Hutchinson, Treasurer Rosemary Hutchinson 
and Secretary Graham Paterson is provided here. Members 
also enjoyed an interesting “Show and Tell” session with 
some artefacts continuing to remain something of a mys-
tery. 

2017 being the Society’s 21st anniversary, the 2016/17 Com-
mittee set two ambitious goals for the year: 

1. To publish Inverloch A Place of Great Beauty - Today and 
Yesterday by President John Hutchinson  

2. To hold an History of Inverloch Exhibition throughout the 
month of June.   

Reports demonstrated that 
sales of the Society’s 2017 
publication Inverloch a Place of 
Great Beauty  quickly covered 
all production costs for the 
1000 copies printed.  

Importantly, the book is help-
ing to build community mem-
bers’ and visitors’ knowledge 
of Inverloch’s past and emerg-
ing history.  The book is also 
helping to grow awareness  of 
the work of the Society. 

 Publications such as this are a 
key way of ensuring that our 

history is preserved for future generations and the book is a 
significant achievement for the President and Committee.   

The exhibition at The Hub during June was also a great suc-
cess attracting over 2500 visitors, many of whom provided 
very positive comments.  In addition to feedback, visitors 

provided new information about local people and events —
so it was a 2-way exchange—and some artefacts were do-
nated too.  Most importantly, we gained new members.   

The Committee is confident that there is now a good level of 
awareness of Inverloch Historical Society among residents 
and visitors as is the Society’s need for a “home”. 

It would have been impossible to stage this very successful  
exhibition without the generous input of time, enthusiasm 
and knowledge by many members.   

The Society has booked The Hub for the month of  August in 
2018 when a further exhibition will be staged. The Com-
mittee will be seeking financial support to help mount the 
event. 

Secretary Graham Paterson reported that he and member 
Susan Hacker have been digitising photographs and post-
cards for 4-5 hours a week on Thursdays. But the volume of 
material is vast. Graham estimates that they have only dealt 
with around 1/30th of the Society’s current holdings. At this 
rate he estimates it will take around 15 years to get through 
what we have now. Acquisition of a home would undoubted-
ly help to speed up this important work. 

Happily, some of the photographs digitised this year are 
astounding and there is already enough material for an en-
tirely new exhibition in 2018. 

The President reminded us that when our website is fully 
developed the digitization project will yield still more bene-
fits as we will be able to share some digitised material with 
members and the broader community. 

A motion passed at the AGM permits the Society’s digitised 
material to be included in the National Library’s TROVE Sys-
tem. This involves no cost or effort on our part but enables 
historians and genealogists to access our digital holdings via 
the National Library’s website.  

Continued on Page 2 

Annual General Meeting Edition 
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I.H.S. Annual Fundraising Raffle 

We will be selling tickets for our annual fundraising raffle from 
Saturday 23 September to Saturday 7 October between 10am-
2pm.  

The prize will be a grocery basket and a 
limited edition print. 

We are looking for members to volun-
teer as ticket sellers, ideally for 2-hour 
shifts from 10am-Noon or Noon-2pm. Sales will take place in the 
shopping arcade. Copies of our recently published book will also 
be on sale. 

Volunteer ticket sellers—please ring Presi-
dent John Hutchinson on 5674 6159. 

We also need items to fill the prize basket.  

Prize donations can be left in the box at 
John Hutchinson's front door  
at 80 Cuttriss Street Inverloch. 

If the National Library’s TROVE is new to 
you,  you may find a browse through its 
holdings both interesting and enjoyable.  
TROVE can be accessed online at www.trove.nla.gov.au.  

 

Secretary Graham also spends around 3 hours each week 
cataloguing the Society’s holdings through “Victorian Collec-
tions”, the system used by Museums Australia (Vic). In carry-
ing out this work, Graham has seen first-hand the substantial 
amount of work previous members have put into collecting 
and accessioning items for the collection. 

We Need A Home  

Our ephemera and artefacts are currently "stored" in various 
members’ homes, principally Eulalie Brewster's home, Terry 
Hall’s  farm shed and the President’s garage. While we are 
very grateful for this much-needed space, it is difficult to for 
us to manage, or even to understand, what we have, where it 
is and to determine its accessioning status This problem will 
remain whilst we have no dedicated location. 

The President expressed particular thanks on behalf of the 
Society to  members Barbara Houston and Beryl Millman for 
housing our IT equipment and filing cabinets full of acces-
sioned material. Beryl and Barbara also permit Graham and 
Susan to work at their home on a weekly basis. Without this 
generous support it would be difficult to progress many of 
our aims and objectives.   

Currently we have control over the Rocket Shed and the small 
shed next to it,. There, we store many of our display boards 
and some display materials. However, technically, both stor-
age areas belong to Bass Coast Shire, although we do have 
tenure.   

As we all know, our key problem and objective is to find a 
home of our own.  We gained many friends through this 
year’s exhibition and book publication. Cr Pamela Rothfield, 
Mayor of Bass Coast Shire, herself a historian and a member 
of Phillip Island Historical Society, has expressed her Council’s 
willingness to solve this 21-year problem. On 14 June 2017, in 
her Mayoral Column in the Sentinel Times, Cr Rothfield said, 
"we'll be doing everything we can to help them find it (a 
home) as soon as possible". 

Further, Brian Paynter MP, in his speech at the opening of the 
June exhibition, was enthusiastic about our efforts and our 
need to 'have our own home'.  

This is most encouraging and demonstrates a great change of 
heart and mind when compared with the previous Council’s 
perceived lack of interest. We, welcome their interest in our 
future.  

During 2016/17 we were grateful for the time given by local 
historians and those simply interested in the past of our love-
ly town.  To name just a few, we again express thanks to: 

 Noeline Lyons, who spoke to us about cemeteries 

 Sam Gatto, who shared his journey writing 
“Contribution & Conflict. A History of Wonthaggi and 
the First World War” 

 Artist Alex Reardon who shared some of his life story. 

Expanding Our Skills and Knowledge 

As people interested in history, members understand implic-
itly that that the world, its people, technology and communi-
cations are rapidly and constantly evolving and changing.  
Indeed, the Society’s members have probably experienced a 
greater level of change than any previous generation.   

During 2016/17 some office bearers and volunteers have 
undertaken training to help the Society take advantage of 
advances in public record keeping, collection management, 
acquisitioning, access to historical archives, etc. 

Skills, knowledge and relationships were expanded this year 
through participation at: 

 Public Records Office of Victoria’s Digitisation Masterclass  
 Bass Coast Shire / Museums Australia Vic’s Conservation 

Workshop  
 Bass Coast Shire / Museums Australia Vic Exhibitions  
 Australian Charities and Not for Profit Commission en-

gagement 
 Museums Australia Vic’s Annual Conference 
 Meetings of Bass Coast Heritage Group 

The Society was recently invited to participate at meetings of 
South Gippsland Heritage Group and Gippsland Association 
of Affiliated Historical Societies. 

Achieving Tax-Deductible Donation Status for I.H.S. 

A huge commitment is required if we are to successfully ap-
ply to the Australian Taxation Office (ATO) for tax-deductible 
status. Firstly, we need a Constitution for the Society that 
conforms with the ATO’s requirements.  The Secretary aims 
to complete work on the Constitution this year but this is just 
one step. If you think you may be able to assist please con-
tact Graham Paterson. 

Thank You to the 2016/17 Committee Members 

Eulalie Brewster (Patron) , John Hutchinson (President)  Vern 

Burchett (V/President), Rosemary Hutchinson (Treasurer), 

Graham Paterson (Secretary), Patsy Williams, Liz Catt, Bob 

Speed, Ian McBurnie and Susan Hacker. 
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Contacting I.H.S ’s Office Bearers 

Patron Eulalie Brewster 5674 3012 

President John Hutchinson 5674 6159 

Vice President Patsy Williams 5674 1606 

Treasurer Rosemary Hutchinson 5674 6159 

Secretary Graham Paterson 5672 1223 

Above: SEEING THE PAST, State School No 2775 at Pound Creek (February 1904) 

Below: HISTORY IN THE MAKING, Entrance to Anderson Inlet “Ramsey Parade Lagoon” (May 2007)  

Inverloch Historical Society Newsletter  

Provided free of charge to members and available online for down-
loading at www.inverlochhistory.com. 

Contributions of photographs, drawings, articles, suggestions and 
feedback can be provided via the President or Secretary, or directly 
to the Newsletter Editor Lynn Kirk at:  

Ph 03 5674 1386 | Email ihsnewseditor@gmail.com 
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Tullaree Visit … 25 October 2017 

Our regular monthly meeting for October 2017 
will be replaced by an excursion to Tullaree  
homestead, home of the  The Lady of the 
Swamp  
(see photo at lower right). 

 The owners of Tullaree accept pre-arranged 
visits for a minimum of 20 people.  Entry charge 
is $20 per person or $15 for Seniors.   

At bottom, is an extract from a 2016 article in 
The Star about the property restoration. 

Please sign-up and pay at the September 
meeting if you can.   

Arrangements:   

 Starting at the Inverloch Football Ground at 
10am, we will travel to Tullaree by car—
drive time is about 20 minutes.   

 After touring Tullaree, weather permitting, we will trace Mar-
garet Clements’ journey to the site of the Buffalo Railway Sta-
tion & General Store.   

 Then, on for afternoon tea at the Ripple Café ,Tarwin Lower. 

Please remember to bring your lunch. Hot drinks will be provided. 

 

Source: The Great Southern Star, 8 November  2016 | By Tayla Kershaw (Extract) 

HISTORICAL HOME OPENS ITS DOORS 

TULLAREE Homestead, located at 90 McRae Road, Buffalo, is reopening its doors for the first time since 2009. 

The long and colourful history of the Lady of the Swamp still holds a great deal of interest amongst locals and visitors, and 

the McRae family are inviting guests back to where it all began.  

The past owners of the house were the Clement sisters. Margaret Clement – now known as the Lady of the Swamp – myste-

riously disappeared in 1951. Two years before her disappearance, the sisters were living without running water and electrici-

ty, and much of the swamp had reclaimed the farmland. Margaret’s body was not recovered and the case remains unsolved. 

The McRaes have restored life back into the homestead. “We’ve just undergone a huge house renovation and restored the 

original Victorian era look. The house was built at the turn of the century (1900s).”  The dark rooms have been redesigned 

with fresh, calming tones. Original carved timber mantle pieces have been restored and broken window pieces have been 

carefully reproduced to blend with the existing structure. Some period and non period furniture pieces have also been incor-

porated.  

Tullaree Homestead after its restoration. (Source: www.facebook.com/tullareehomestead/) 

http://thestar.com.au/blog/author/tayla/

